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June 2, 2022

Regular Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:  Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding, Darrel Nish-Excused, Scott Solum, Jim Brown, Marc Mair
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece, Clerk-Karen Mair, Public Works-Justin Hooper- Excused.
Public: David Hendricksen, Bob Kowallis, Dale Broadhead, Jessica Crockett Broadhead, Barbra Broadhead, Eric Kellems. 
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Jim Brown
Opening Prayer: Scott Solum
Approval for Meeting Minutes for May 5, 2022– Mayor Kozlowski asks if all the members have had a chance to read through the minutes and if so, she will accept a motion.  Marc Mair makes a motion to approve the minutes for May 5, 2022. Jim Brown seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The minutes are approved as written.
Financials for May 2022 – Mayor Kozlowski asks the council if they had all reviewed the financials for May 2022. With no questions the Mayor calls for a motion. Scott Solum makes a motion to approve the financials for May 2022. Marc Mair seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Financials are approved for May 2022.
Public Comment: Bob Kowallis asks for an update on the sewer and the water situation that the town has been working on for the commercial area of the town. He asks if this is something they feel is premature in perusing if the land owners are not willing to allow an easement on their property. It was his understanding that the Holiday family was not interested in any kind of easement and that the Steele family controls the majority of the land on that end that would block any further landowners from annexing into the town. 
Scott indicates that they have met with the Steele’s 3-4 times and that they are concerned about what will happen with the ground along that area. They want to develop at some point but are not sure yet what they want to do. 

The water is being looked at from several different areas. They went to Daniels and they did not seem interested in giving water to Charleston. As things are changing they are finding out that they are going to need our sewer more than we need their water. 
Amended Plat for the property located at 2902 Little Pine Place:  Brian explains that the county is requiring the Brodhead’s to do this in order to have the 5 Acres that is needed for their septic system. It will declare that the property added to be undevelopable. This isn’t changing anything to the lot that they are building on. It allows them to add an easement to make the lot able to have a traditional septic system rather than a hybrid system. 

The mayor asks if this is added and they decide to sell, would that whole piece go with the sell. Brian indicates that only that portion of the land that is attached would unless they put in a hybrid system or sewer is installed. Then they could have this amended again to take this encumbrance off. The mayor asks to see the map and have Dale explain to the board what they are doing. After some discussion, Brian states that the State Law requires a public hearing or you get approval from the all the neighbors that agree to the amended plat. You can go forgo the public hearing if you have a signature stating they are all ok with what they are doing. They do have a statement with the neighbor’s approval. Dale and Jessica Crocket Broadhead ask the Town Council for their approval of the amended plat. The amendment is adding an easement with Brent and Barbra Broadhead on the adjoining property as an easement for the use of a traditional septic system. 
Scott Solum make a motion to accept the application for the amended plat. Jim Brown seconds the motion. All in favor. Motion carries. 
Revised Budget 2022: Mayor Kozlowski indicates that we were able to get the revised budget balanced. They did do a work meeting with the council to go over all the questions that they had and everything seemed to be on track. 
The Mayor states that we are in the public hearing and that if there are any questions the council will be happy to go over any concerns they may have. 

No one has any questions

Public hearing is closed.

Resolution 2022-08

Charleston Town Resolution #2022-08.  Amendment of Fiscal Year 2022 Budget:

 In compliance with Utah Code Sections 10-5-117 & 10-5-108, the Charleston Town Council hereby amends the 2022 fiscal year budget as presented by the Budget Officer, Karen Mair and as attached to this Resolution on this the 2nd day of June, 2022. 

Jim Brown makes a motion to adopt Resolution #2022-08. Scott Solum seconds the motion. 

A roll call vote was cast. The results are as follows:







     Aye

Nay

Absent
Council Member – Marc Mair
        
                    X    



Council Member - Darrel Nish 
   
                                                          X 
      



Council Member – Scott Solum 
      
       X   

Council Member – Jim Brown 

       X   

Mayor - Brenda Kozlowski   

        
       X  

Voting was unanimous.  The motion carries.

Fiscal Year 2023 Budget: Mayor Kozlowski Indicates that the Council held a work meeting and we as a council went through this with a fine tooth comb. We feel that everything is in pretty good standings. 
The Mayor goes into public hearing and states that if anyone has any questions or concerns to let them know and they would be happy to answer any of them. 

No public comment

Public hearing is closed 

Resolution 2022-09

Charleston Town Resolution #2022-09. Adoption of Fiscal Year 2023 Budget:

 In compliance with Utah Code Sections 10-5-107, 10-5-109, 59-2-919 through 

59-9-923, as amended, the Charleston Town Council adopts a budget for the ensuing fiscal year of 2023 as presented by the Budget Officer, Karen Mair, on this 2nd day of June, 2022.
Scott Solum makes a motion to adopt Resolution #2022-09. Jim Brown seconds the motion. 

A roll call vote was cast. The results are as follows:







     Aye

Nay

Absent
Council Member - Vaughn Rasband
        
       X    



Council Member - Darrel Nish 
   
        



      X



Council Member – Scott Solum 
      
       X   

Council Member – Jim Brown 

       X   

Mayor - Brenda Kozlowski   

        
       X  

Voting was unanimous.  The motion carries.

Pioneer Day Celebration Update:
Scott states that the plans are well under way and that they plan on starting at 9:00 am and plan on going on until after the fireworks. We are planning on serving a lot of our own food this year.  We are trying to bring back things that were done in the past. We would like to try and keep the profits for the town instead of giving it to the vendors. There will be some vendors but we would like to do as much of our own as we can. We are opening an email for the parade so if there is anyone that would like to be in the parade, we will get the email out so that you can get signed up. 
Staff Reports: - Justin Hooper –Excused. Dave Hendricksen- Nothing, Brian Preece – The Planning Commission hasn’t met for a few months but we will be meeting this month. Karen and I have been working on this annexation policy and maps. We should have it ready for the public hearing for the planning commission. We will also have a public hearing fort the next Town Council meeting in July where we hope to get this adopted.  Karen Mair – Darrel Nish –. Marc Mair –With to Interlocal meetings, they are still working on the bypass road. No decisions have been made as of yet. Scott Solum –We have a couple businesses that are still operating on current business license. My concern is how that is affecting us? Brian explains that it does affect the sales tax for the town. We are working on the letters with the town attorney. It is a slow process. Brian comments that one of the businesses in the commercial building that makes gun silencers is going to have a distribution area in that building. They were leasing a section of that building and then they called and said that they had to redo the permit because they are now renting a different space because they are buying the space because the owners are selling all the spaces and are just going away. I haven’t confirmed this with the owners.  Jim Brown-Nothing, Mayor Kozlowski – The sewer easement has been approved along 189. We are getting a credit card machine. I told them to go forward with the process. They are coming out with a machine that doesn’t require internet. I have an issue that needs to be addressed. This is the holiday rental for the town. There have been quite a few times that we have had our staff come and open the building and the ones renting don’t show up for at least an hour passed their rental time. This is unfair to our staff as it makes it hard for them to plan the holiday with their families. Marc states that when he worked here they did not allow holiday rentals for that reason. The Mayor asks the council if they want to continue holiday rentals, and if they do they have to come and do the opening and closing on those holidays. Scott asks if there is a key code that can be put on the door. Dave states that this would be a problem because they could open the doors and leave the building unattended. The council decides to table the item until the next month. 
Jim Brown makes a motion to adjourn. Scott Solum seconds the motion
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Submitted by Karen Mair – Clerk\Recorder

